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BOARD REPORT   
 
Action Proposed: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Background: 

 
 
 
 

Staff proposes that the Board of Education approve an amendment to the 
Facilities Services Division (FSD) Strategic Execution Plan (SEP) to define and 
approve a Board District 3 Capital Improvement Program (CIPR) priority 
project at Pomelo Community Charter School to create secondary pedestrian 
access in and out of the school.  The proposed project includes installing a new 
reunion gate, and various upgrades to meet Americans with Disabilities Act 
(ADA) and path of travel requirements, including constructing an accessible 
walkway and ramp.   
 
The project budget is $96,720. Construction is anticipated to start in the second 
quarter of 2014 be completed in the third quarter of 2015.  The school is located 
in Board District 3 (Galatzan) and Educational Service Center North.  
 
On April 13, 2010, the Board of Education approved the establishment of the 
CIPR and allocated funds to priority projects and a capital needs 
assessment/planning effort (BOE# 30-09/10).  This action included the approval 
of five priority projects as well as the allocation of $25,000,000 for one or more 
future capital improvement priority projects in Board District 3 and $25,000,000 
for one or more capital improvement priority projects in Board District 4.   
 
Over the course of the last four years, the Board of Education has approved 96 
Board District 3 CIPR priority projects, with a cumulative project budget of 
approximately $24,100,000.  Of the $25,000,000 allocation, approximately 
$900,000 remains for additional Board District 3 CIPR priority projects.   
 

Expected Outcomes: 
 
 

Execution of this project will improve the learning environment for students, 
teachers and staff, and support safety and accessibility at schools.  
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Board Options and 
Consequences: 
 

A “yes” vote will allow staff to proceed with the design, procurement and/or 
construction of this project.  Failure to approve this project may result in project 
delays and ultimately the anticipated benefit to the schools and students. 
 

Policy Implications: 
 
 
 
 
Budget Impact: 
 
 
 
 
Issues and Analysis: 
 
 
Bond Oversight 
Committee 
Recommendations: 
 
 
 
Attachments: 
 
 Informative 
 
 Desegregation 
    Impact Statement 

The requested action is consistent with the provisions of the CIPR Program 
approved by the Board on April 13, 2010, and the District's commitment to 
address unmet school facilities needs and to improve student health, safety and 
educational quality.   
 
The project budget is $96,720.  All project costs associated with the proposed 
procurement and construction activities are included in the total project budget, 
which is funded by Bond Program funds earmarked specifically for Board 
District 3 CIPR priority projects. 
 
The proposed project was identified and developed by school administrators, 
Facilities Services Division staff and Board District 3.   
 
This item was considered by the School Construction Bond Citizens’ Oversight 
Committee (BOC) at its meeting on March 27, 2014.  Staff has concluded that 
this proposed FSD-SEP amendment will help facilitate implementation of the 
FSD-SEP, and therefore, it will not adversely affect the District’s ability to 
successfully complete the FSD-SEP. 
 
None. 
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